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THE COMMON COUNCIL OF THE CIVIL CITY OF NEW ALBANY, INDIANA, WILL HOLD A REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING IN THE THIRD FLOOR ASSEMBLY ROOM OF THE CITY/COUNTY BUILDING ON MONDAY, FEBRUARY 7, 2011 AT 7:30 P.M.

The meeting of the New Albany City Council was called to order by President John Gonder at 7:30 p.m.  

MEMBERS PRESENT: Council Members Mr. Coffey, Mr. Caesar, Mr. Price, Mr. McLaughlin, Mr. Gahan, Mrs. Benedetti, Mr. Messer, and President John Gonder . Mr. Zurschmiede was absent

ALSO PRESENT: Marcey Wisman, City Clerk, Matthew Lorch, Council Attorney   

INNVOCATION (if minister is present) Reverend Steve Burke gave the invocation.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:

APPROVAL OR CORRECTION OF THE FOLLOWING MINUTES:

Mr. Coffey moved to approve the January 25th meeting minutes, Mr. McLaughlin second, all voted in favor.

COMMUNICATIONS – PUBLIC:

Joe Gliessner Director, New Directions Housing, addressed the council and provided them with a breakdown of how the NSP3 grant money is being used in the S. Ellen Jones Neighborhood. Said document is on file with the City Council. He informed them that the program was created to up-grade the housing, fill vacant homes, and create jobs.
There was a lengthy discussion regarding the program. 
Steve Burke addressed the council and informed them that he is affiliated with ROCK, and he is concerned with the adult entertainment industry laws that are currently on the books in New Albany. He expressed concern that if Louisville becomes more stringent that these businesses will move into New Albany.
COMMUNICATIONS – CITY OFFICIALS:

COMMUNICATIONS – MAYOR

APPOINTMENTS:

APPROVAL OF CF-1 FORMS:

Mrs. Benedetti made a motion to move Items G-11-01 through Z-11-02 forward, Mr. Zurschmiede second, all voted in favor.
INTRODUCTION OF ORDINANCES AND RESOLUTIONS:

READING

G-11-01
An Ordinance Amending the Historic Preservation

Benedetti 1&2



Commission Appeals and Reporting Procedures

Mrs. Benedetti moved for the first and second reading of G-11-01, Mr. Zurschmiede second, all voted in favor.
Mrs. Benedetti stated that it has been reviewed by the Mayor and the administration is okay with moving forward. She explained that she has discussed with Mr. Price and the Historic Preservation Commission about changing their liaison to a council member at-large and they asked Mr. Gonder to do so if that is acceptable to the rest of the council. 
Z-11-01
An Ordinance to Rescind Ordinance Z-10-32 for the

Messer 1&2



Vacation of a Public Way Pursuant to a Petition filed


by Cynthia L. Griffin-Dickey on Behalf of the Cynthia



L. Griffin Dickey-Townsend Trust

Mr. Messer moved from the first and second reading of Z-11-01, Mr. Zurschmiede second, all voted in favor.

Mr. Gibson explained that the first time this was passed there was some issue with the notice and they needed to add a disclaimer of interest for the abutting property owners so they would like to rescind the previous one and then pass a new one with the proper notification and disclaimer. 

Z-11-02
An Ordinance for the Vacation of a Public Way Pursuant
Messer 1&2



To a Petition filed by Cynthia L. Townsend-Dickey On



Behalf of the Cynthia L. Griffin-Townsend Trust

Mr. Messer moved for the first and second reading of Z-11-02, Mrs. Zurschmiede second, all voted in favor.
R-11-03
Resolution for a One-time payment to the Floyd 

Messer



County Sheriff for the Installation of a Security System 
For the City-County Building

Mr. Messer moved to approve R-11-03, Mr. Gonder second, all voted in favor.
Mr. Coffey asked if the $85,000 is approved when this will begin.

Sheriff Mills explained that they are hoping to do the hiring by February 28. This $85,000 may be a little high, but any money not used will revert back to the City. He stated that he is hoping that it will be fully up and running in 30 days.

Mr. Coffey asked if the money would stay with them and they would do draws. 

Sheriff Mills stated that was correct. 

Mr. Messer asked if the security would incorporate the police department in the other building. 

Sheriff Mills stated that it would not but they do have some preplanning for that to take care of it in the future. He stated that they need to see how the merged dispatch center moves forward. 

Mr. Price stated that where he stands right now is that any expansion of government has to be met with cuts because the citizens have to keep footing the bill. 

Sheriff Mills stated that he doesn’t look at this as expanded government but as expanded security for the citizens that they serve. He explained that the Building Authority is not a political subdivision and the rent they pay to them has nothing to do with politics and the cost of anything will be passed along regardless of that. 
Mr. Gonder stated that this is for the safety of the people walking into the building. 
Mr. Coffey stated that he is worried about the workers in the building and the people that come in to do business and he hopes it is successful. 

Sheriff Mills stated that the thinks it will be very effective and once word gets out that this building is secure it will work even better. 

R-11-04
A Resolution Approving an Interlocal Agreement

Caesar


Pertaining to Joint Communications

Mr. Caesar moved to approve R-11-04, Mr. Messer second, all voted in favor except for Mr. Coffey who abstained. 
Mr. Caesar explained that this is a two part process and this agreement merely sets up a committee to look into this process and get it moving. He stated that this is one thing that New Albany has been proactive on and he is very proud of it. 
Mr. Messer stated that he knows that there are several people that still have questions and if Mr. Caesar is willing to table it they can have a work session on Thursday night.
Mr. Coffey stated that there is a lack of information on this. 

Mrs. Benedetti explained to the public that if they get a cell phone to be sure to get an 812 number because they are losing 911 monies with the 502 numbers. She stated that there are a lot of things to consider and she did a lot of homework on this and she would like to share this information with the council before they vote. 
Sheriff Mills explained that the area code has nothing to do with when you dial your cell phone. He explained that it is what cellular tower that you hit. He stated that of course it isn’t perfect but that is why they are forming a committee and he does support this resolution. 
Mr. Bush thanked Mr. Gahan for taking his calls and he explained the history of this issue. 
Mr. Messer stated that they are missing the big picture because in 2014 they are going to have to it anyway at whatever the costs may be at that time. He stated that this council is notorious for holding up legislature because certain members can’t grasp it. He stated that the council is holding up this process and dragging their feet just because certain people don’t want to move forward and address the issue themselves. 

Mr. Bush stated that they will not save money in the short run but they will in the long run. 

Mr. Zurschmiede stated that he appreciates the work done by Mr. Bush on this and if the council wants to move forward and be part of it they are going to have to start putting in the work. 

There was a lengthy discussion regarding the system.

Mr. Gahan stated that he would add to the motion and clerk or secretary to take minutes for the council. 

Mrs. Wisman agreed to be the clerk for the committee and take minutes. 

R-11-05
Resolution to Not Use EDIT Funds for Anticipated

Benedetti


2011 Budget Shortfalls

Mrs. Benedetti moved to approve R-11-05, Mr. Coffey second, the motion passed with five aye votes from Mr. Coffey, Mr. Price, Mr. McLaughlin, Mrs. Benedetti, and Mr. Gahan. 

Mr. Caesar stated that he thinks that this is an irresponsible ordinance to vote and it would result in many people being laid off. 

Mr. Coffey stated that he agrees with Mrs. Benedetti and the irresponsibility’s are the council members that keep voting to spend money they don’t have. 
Mrs. Benedetti stated that it is irresponsible to keep plugging in journal entries to make up for the budget shortfalls instead of addressing the issue. She stated that this is for 2011 and they haven’t addressed it. 

Mr. Messer stated that Mr. Coffey makes accusations that he can’t back up and it needs to be addressed by the president. He stated that they voted before to balance the budget and Mrs. Benedetti’s vote was no so they neglected their duties in 2010 and now they are going to do the same thing in 2011.

Mrs. Benedetti stated that Mr. Messer is one of the strongest supporters of going through the budget line by line and making up the short falls but nothing has been done. 

Mr. Messer stated that he doesn’t have the power to do that, he is only one member of the council. He stated that he brings things to them and it doesn’t change anything. 

Mr. McLaughlin asked how the Resolution would affect the ordinance that he is introducing next for the appropriation from EDIT. 

Mrs. Benedetti stated that they could stipulate that in the resolution. 

Mr. Gibson stated that this is not part of the short fall and it shouldn’t affect that. 

Mrs. Benedetti stated that this is not about one-time expenditures but about the rolling deficit. 
A-11-01
Additional Appropriation in an Amount of $864,200        McLaughlin 1&2


From the EDIT Fund for Fire Department Equipment

Mr. McLaughlin moved for the first and second reading of A-11-01, Mr. Coffey second, all voted in favor.

Mr. Gibson explained that they have received the regional grant with New Albany acting as the sponsor and the vendor stated that they would prefer that instead of receiving moneys from all the different municipalities they would like one check. So the smaller entities will send their money into the city and they will then cut a check but they need an appropriation in order to create a line item for this money. 
A-11-02
Ordinance For the Appropriation of EDIT Funds

Caesar 1&2

Mr. Caesar moved for the first and second, Mr. Messer second, the motion did not pass with three aye votes from Mr. Caesar, Mr. Messer and Mr. Zurschmiede and 6 nay votes. 
Mr. Caesar explained that the purpose of this is to get the books back to zero. He stated that he is willing to continue to scrutinize the 2011 budget to find savings, and he feels that they have started doing that with the small changes that have been made in the Fire Department, the insurance changes, the 

Mr. Gibson reviewed the funds and the balances that are currently in the funds. He explained that what they are doing is basically a ledger correction.

There was a lengthy discussion regarding the 2010 budget.
Mr. Gahan stated that they would have a committee of the whole on this

MISCELLANOUS ITEMS:

Mr. McLaughlin moved to amend the agenda to vote on a resolution to show a vote of confidence in Mr. Warren Nash, Mr. Coffey second, the motion did not pass with 4 ayes and 5 nays. 
COMMUNICATIONS – PUBLIC (non-agenda items):

ADJOURN:

There being no further business before the board, the meeting adjourned at 10:03 p.m. 

_____________________________


_____________________________

Jeff Gahan, President 




Marcey Wisman, City Clerk
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